
 
ADVERTISEMENT FOR BID 

 
POLYMER FOR SLUDGE DEWATERING & THICKENING OPERATIONS 

 
INVITATION TO BID 

 
 

The City of Tolleson, Arizona is extending an invitation to bid for supply of  “polymer” for the 
sludge dewatering and thickening operations at the Wastewater Treatment Plant for Fiscal Years 
July 1, 2011 thru June 30, 2014  (A three year contract, renewable annually). 
 
Sealed bids will be received at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, City of Tolleson, 9501 West 
Pima Road, Tolleson, Arizona 85353 until June 24, 2011at 11:00 A.M./M.S.T. 
 
Bids must be submitted in a sealed envelope and shall be labeled “Polymer Bid” with the Bidders 
name and address clearly indicated on the envelope.  All bids must be completed in ink or type 
written. 
 
Bid packages may be obtained from the Tolleson WWTP 9501 West Pima Road, Tolleson, 
Arizona 85353.  Business hours of operation are 7:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M. Monday – Friday.  
 
Polymer performance testing is required and will take place starting May 25, 2011 thru June 15, 
2011.  Please contact Todd Dougherty at (623) 936-3381 to make arrangements for performance 
testing. 
 
 
      Notice given by:  Chris Hagen, City Clerk 
           May 11, 2011 
 
      Published in the:  Arizona Business Gazette 
           Thursday, May 19, 2011 


